
 

 

Joint Statement of the UNC Board of Governors and President Tom Ross 

January 16, 2015 

The University of North Carolina Board of Governors has decided to begin the process of leadership 

transition. The Board believes President Ross has served with distinction, that his performance has been 

exemplary, and that he has devoted his full energy, intellect and passion to fulfilling the duties and 

responsibilities of his office. This decision has nothing to do with President Ross’s performance or ability 

to continue in the office.  The Board respects President Ross and greatly appreciates his service to the 

University and to the State of North Carolina.   

The Board and President Ross have agreed that he will continue to serve with the Board’s full support 

until his resignation becomes effective January 3, 2016, or when his successor is in place, whichever is 

later.  Though the timeline President Ross had for transition is different from that of the Board, he fully 

understands, appreciates and accepts the prerogative of the Board of Governors to select the president 

of the University.  He has assured the Board of his full commitment to fulfilling the responsibilities of the 

presidency during the period of transition and to continuing to serve honorably and effectively the 

nation’s best public university, as well as the people of his home State of North Carolina.   

The Board of Governors and the President have agreed that the January 2016 resignation date is 

appropriate to allow the Board to conduct a national search for the next president and to ensure an 

orderly transition of leadership.  President Ross has also agreed to be available to advise and consult 

with the Board and University officials following his service as President, while he is on research leave 

preparing to join the faculty of the UNC-Chapel Hill School of Government. 

 


